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Report to the Passenger Transport Committee

By Dr Dave Watson, Divisional Manager Transport
Transport Rates - The Funding Policy
1.
Purpose
To propose a process to review the current proposed funding policy for passenger transport services.

2.
Background
Late last year the Council reviewed its funding policies including those relating to transport expenditure.  There were some small changes made from the previous policies.  These new funding policies will be the subject of public consultation at the same time as the Council’s 2000-2010 Long Term Financial Strategy and 2000-2001 Annual Plan in the first part of this year.

...
The proposed funding policy for the function “Funding Public Transport Services” is critical as it is the Council’s single largest rating item.  A copy of the proposed funding policy for this item is attached.

The policy indicates that the inability of the Council to undertake road pricing means that the allocation of this part of the transport rate is:

· A very blunt instrument

· Some way from the economically funding mechanism

· A pragmatic solution

3.
Comment

The proposed funding policy is almost identical to the previous policy.

It could be expected that application of the proposed policy would create minimal changes to the incidence of the transport rate and hence would be the cause of no particular concern.  This would undoubtably be true if the Council’s expenditure on passenger transport were to remain similar in total and be applied primarily to maintaining the existing spread and level of services.  This however, will not be the case when the Council starts to implement the public transport enhancements set out in the Regional Land Transport Strategy.

Adding the new major passenger transport infrastructure enhancements to the existing network of services and applying the funding policy creates levels of rate increases to particular areas that may not be sustainable.  The size of the enhancement packages highlights the problems with the funding policy, namely that it is “a very blunt instrument”.  There are judgements made in adding these packages to the existing network that can swing the resultant rate changes one way or another.  This demonstrates that we do not have a robust process.  This raises questions about fairness and equity that were not necessarily being raised during the last funding policy review because they were not evident at the time.

The first year of the proposed Long Term Financial Strategy does not include public transport projects that have the potential to make significant changes to the distribution of transport rates.  Years two onwards however, do have the potential.

4.
Proposal

The concerns expressed about the funding policy for public transport expenditure will not materialise until year two of the Long Term Financial Strategy.  The Committee can therefore take the coming year to consider its options.  It is suggested that the objective should be to complete a further review of the funding policy for “funding public transport services” prior to the setting of the 2001-2002 transport rates.

5.
Communications

A public consultation exercise will be undertaken as part of the review process.

6.
Recommendation
That the Council undertake a formal review of the funding policy for “funding public transport services” prior to setting the transport rate for the 2001-2002 year.
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